minutes
Safety Council 						          	      	   March 15, 2023
										       3:30-5:00 PM

	

	NYSIR Inspection scheduled for 3/22/23 (Jeff)
Inspections will happen next week.  Our high rating keeps our rates low.


Fire inspections scheduled for 4/5/23 & 4/6/23 (Jeff)
Jeff shared the inspection notes, including common violations in schools and classrooms; inspections happen in early April.


Night Lock Devices being installed (Jeff)
Jeff and his team are installing devices on doors that are unable to be locked in an emergency. The Superintendent has worked with the state and local Fire Marshall to get a variance to allow these to be used temporarily until the capital project is approved and the doors can be replaced.  


GaGa Ball (Jeff)
Nurses have reported injuries (minor) with Gaga ball.  As more schools are requesting these ‘pits’ we are looking at the best option that allows for a safer device (ie- with a notched out edge to more easily get in and out).


Born Basic Hand Sanitizer (Jeff)
The District did not purchase any, but no one should be using the Born Basic Anti-Bac hand sanitzer.  This product has been potentially contaminated with methanol and should not be used.  

BRMS voting (Shana)
The District is aware of the concerns regarding holding voting for the budget and capital project within the middle school.  Two security guards will be provided this year while the District looks at the possibility of using an alternate location, if possible. 


Active Shooter training (Shana)
The District has started a membership with Cypherworx, which is an online program that offers learning in a large variety of areas (hundreds of asynchronous learning opportunities).  Shana will send the module to the committee to look at and send feedback.  We can then discuss the best way to share this with staff if it is worthwhile. 



	




